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MEMORANDUM

TO:  Office of Planning and Zoning, Zoning Administration  
 
FROM:  Madeleine Lane, Long Range Planning
 
THROUGH: Cindy Carrier, Planning Administrator, Long Range Planning 
 
SUBJECT: Long Range Planning Comments – Plan2040 and Region Plan Compliance 
   
DATE:   March 31, 2025 

                                                                                                                             
Name of Project:   BGE Solley Road and Marley Neck Substations 
Special Exception Case#: 2025-0049-S 
Location:   Between Marley Neck Boulevard and Solley Road, south of 

Creekside Village 
   Tax Map 10, Parcel 397   
Region Planning Area:  3   
 
Summary:  
The applicant is seeking a special exception to construct electrical substations as a public utility 
use in a W1 zone on Marley Neck. The 125-acre parcel is predominantly wooded and 
undeveloped, except for transmission line corridors crossing the property. 
 
The site is currently zoned as W1 Industrial Park and is designated for Neighborhood 
Preservation on the Plan2040 Development Policy Area Map. The site has a land use 
designation of Industrial on the Plan2040 Planned Land Use Map. The site is within the 
County’s Priority Funding Area. The site is not located within the Critical Area. Surrounding 
Planned Land Uses are Medium Density Residential to the north and west, Commercial and 
Public Use to the west, and Industrial to the south and east. 
 
Plan2040 does not have recommendations that are specific to this site. This proposal is within 
Region Planning Area 3. The Region 3 planning process is underway and expected to be 
completed by the spring of 2025. 
 
Findings: 
The proposal is generally consistent with the overall goals and policies of Plan2040.  
 
Recommendations: 
None. 




















